

Eric Dixon, President/Business Agent AMALGAMATED TRANSIT UNION LOCAL 308

CHICAGO ORGANIZED SINCE 1902 11204 S. WESTERN AVENUE CHICAGO, IL. 60643 (312) 782-4665 FACSIMILE (312) 782-5382

> Deborah Lane, Secretary Treasurer Katheryn Donald-Shipp, Asst. Secretary Treasurer Mark Weems, 1st. Vice President Pennie McCoach, 2nd. Vice President Anita Tanay, General Counsel

January 24, 2022

Brothers and Sisters:

I am happy to report that late Sunday night, Locals 308 and 241 reached a tentative agreement for a new contract with CTA.

I have called an emergency Executive Board meeting for tomorrow, Tuesday, January 25th, to review the tentative agreement with the Board. We will then determine the time and place to have an emergency membership meeting so the members can review the tentative agreement and we can discuss it and answer questions from the membership.

We will be announcing shortly the date for the ratification vote when each member will have the opportunity to vote on the tentative agreement per the International Constitution and the Local Union Bylaws. I, the other top officers, and the Executive Board members truly appreciate the patience and forbearance of this membership while we have continued to fight for a fair contract. It has been a long struggle, and this tentative agreement is an important step in the right direction, especially in the areas of wages, benefits and job protections.

Fraternally,

Eric Dixon

President/Business Agent

/ed

